
Preparations began months ago in readiness for the 2010 Leav-
ers’ Prom which was held at the Marriott Hotel in Seaburn on 
Thursday, 24th June.

A group of Year 11 students formed the ‘Prom Committee’ with 
the aim of organising every aspect of the Prom. These students 
have worked extremely hard and have developed vital skills, 
such as event management and working with the local business 
community.

As you will see from these pictures, all the hard work and e�ort 
that went into the planning and organising was time well spent.

A great night was had by all! 

Leavers’ Prom
2010



Sunderland Airshow Concert

On 24th of July 2010, at the Seaburn Airshow, Elisha 
Maley, Laura Hale, Terri Topping, Shanice Leonard, 
Dayna Wrathmall and Courtney Hodge made the 
Academy proud by dancing to a programme of Gospel 
songs performed by our very own Mrs Roberts.

The event was a huge success. The girls were inter-
viewed by Metro FM and went live on air representing 
Castle View Enterprise Academy. We would like to say a 
big, “Thank you,” to all who attended and supported 
us; it was greatly 
appreciated. Well done girls and thank you for all of 
your hard work. You were fantastic!

The weather was fantas-
tic, enabling them to 
perform in the open air at 
the Risen Tent (All 
Churches United in 
Sunderland) to a large 
audience. 

Roots n’ Shoots
This term, the Roots ‘n’ Shoots 
Club have been involved in a 
large community programme for 
Gentoo using large pots and 
compost provided by B&Q and 
Homebase. A number of local 
tenants will be receiving a free 
planter full of seasonal bedding 
plants purchased by our Academy, 
all of which are planted by the 
dedicated students in the club. 

The members of the Roots ‘n’ Shoots Club are 
also currently looking for sponsorship for a litter 
pick to help raise funds to provide a local elderly 
couple with the resources to complete a small 
garden makeover. Their situation has been 
brought to our attention by ‘Community 
Opportunities’. Any small cash or plant donations 
would be greatly appreciated. If you can help, 
either pass the donations to your child or bring 
along any plants you would like to donate and 
leave them at the Academy Reception. 

Thank you as always for your support.Mayors Award at 
Alnwick Castle

The Mayor’s Award group visited Alnwick Castle as part 
of their award scheme. The aim of the visit was to learn 
about how di�erent it was in the past to how it is now.

Even though there was a small amount of snow on the 
ground and it was very cold, it didn’t dampen the 
spirits of the students and sta� who thoroughly 
enjoyed the day. With another part of their award 
completed, they are looking forward to the next 
challenge in the Mayor’s Award scheme. 

They participated in a 
session to learn how to 
make dry soap using oats. 
Various other activities 
thoughout the day 
included archery, illumi-
nated letter writing and a 
tour around the maze.

They learnt a great deal about the Castle, its history 
and the current owners and discovered that parts of 
the Harry Potter collection was �lmed there too! The 
students learned about the 
di�erences in clothing, income and hygiene to the way 
it is in today’s society.

Skipping Festival 2010

On Thursday 24th of June, the Academy hosted its 
�rst Year 3 and Year 4 Skipping Festival. This was a 
joint festival with Hylton Redhouse 
Academy and each primary school in the surround-
ing area. In total, there were 240 pupils who partici-
pated, made up from 8 primary schools. Each pupil 
was entered into a di�erent skipping contest against 
the other schools. No one was able to escape the 
mayhem as all sta� joined in too by counting how 
many skips their pupils performed and also by 
turning the ropes in team events. 

The overall winners were Bexhill Primary who now go 
onto represent our local schools in the Sunderland 
�nal.  

To end the festival, each 
school choreographed a 
dance routine, using the 
skipping ropes along with 
some very funky dance 
moves! 

All the participating schools were exceptional and 
everyone involved had a great time. 



Pedometer

Challenge
Have you ever wondered just how far you walk 
each day?

A number of sta� and students at the 
Academy took up the “Pedometer Challenge” as 
part of Healthy Living week and the results were 
surprising to many of them. 

The distances (seen below) were measured in 
miles over a 5-day period with the sta� coming 
out on top. 

We would like to give a special mention to our 
Caretaker, Stan Wallace, who covered a massive 29 
miles over the week. 

Well done Stan! Keep up the walking! 
 
Name Miles
Mr S. Wallace 29.003
Mrs G. Dickinson 27.285
Mr A. Evans 25.461
Mrs K. Steel 22.628
Mrs J. Bowe 14.785
Mr A. Marshall 14.375
Miss R. Cockburn 13.996
D. Timby 13.488
D. King 13.224
Miss K. Nesbitt 12.772
Mrs E. Meek 11.282
B. Telfer 9.981
T. Knox 9.911
E. Todd 8.677
D. Myers 8.517
Miss C. Jennings 7.868
O. Ainsley 6.689
N. Mooney 5.928
K. Robinson 1.144

Family
Fun Day

Castle View Enterprise Academy helped the local 
community wind down for the Summer Holidays 
with its �rst ever ‘Family Fun Day’ on July 10th.

Events included family �tness and healthy diet 
sessions with Sunderland Football Club, 
jewellry making, nail art, martial arts and 
cookery demonstrations, amongst other things.

Academy Principal Mrs Bridges said, “We had a wide 
range of activities and entertainment on o�er, so 
there was something for people of all ages to enjoy.”

Watch out for next terms’ Family Fun Day!



Day out at . . .
Flamingo Land
Some of the sta� thought they had got the short straw 
when we were chosen to help on the Flamingo land 
trip. What started o� as a cold, dark, dreary winter’s day 
ended up being one of the best school trips we have 
attended.

The Park had just reopened its doors for the season so 
there were very few people there, which meant the 
students were able to go on all the rides over and over 
without standing in long boring queues.  

Thanks to Mrs Scott who manned the 
emergency post, the rest of the sta� were able to have 
an exciting time with the students on the rides, 
whether it was the Gentle Gallopers to the scary Cli� 
Hanger or the ups and downs of Kumali (or even the 
more nervous members of sta� who visited the 
animals and enjoyed the sea lion show instead!)
  
The weather stayed dry until 10 minutes before we had 
to leave which made the students arrive at the buses 
on time as they were getting soaked to the skin.

A wonderful day, thanks to the organisers and the 
behaviour of the students was impeccable. 
Everyone was an absolute credit to the 
Academy.



Extended Schools’ Activity Programme
MONDAY

Breakfast Club   8.00 - 8.30am  Miss Heslop & Mrs Hills
Cricket Club    8.00 - 8.30am  Mr Marshall
Chess Club    8.00 - 8.30am  Mr Marsden
Student Librarian Training  3.15 - 4.15pm  Miss Cli�ord
Boys’ Street Dance   3.15 - 4.15pm  Miss Lacey
Young Chamber   3.15 - 4.15pm  Mrs Smith
Football    3.15 - 4.15pm  Mr Travis

TUESDAY

Breakfast Club   8.00 - 8.30am  Miss Heslop & Mrs Hills
KS3 Homework Club   3.15 - 4.15pm  Mrs Robson & Mrs Meek
Christian Union   3.15 - 4.15pm  Mrs Miller
Student Librarian Training  3.15 - 4.15pm  Miss Cli�ord
Roots n’ Shoots   3.15 - 4.15pm  Mrs Maddison
Year 7 Club    3.15 - 4.15pm  Miss Swan & Yr 7 Tutors
Salon Club    3.15 - 4.15pm  Mrs N. Hall
Football Fixtures   3.15 - 4.15pm  Mr Travis & Mr Freary
Cookery    3.15 - 4.15pm  Mrs Lauder
Trampolining    3.15 - 4.15pm  Miss Walker
Musical Theatre   3.15 - 4.15pm  Miss Warburton
Prom Committee   3.15 - 4.15pm  Mrs Smith & Miss Murphy
Science & Engineering  3.15 - 4.15pm  Mr Moss
Triple Science   3.15 - 4.15pm  Mr Ball
Science BTEC Club (Yrs 9, 10 & 11) 3.15 - 4.15pm  Mr Evans & Miss O’Connor
Band (Violin)    3.15 - 4.15pm  Mr McNally
GCSE French Club   3.30 - 4.30pm  Mrs Dris
Art Club    3.15 - 5.00pm  Mr Gawthorpe
KNEX Robots* (Family Learning) 3.30 - 5.30pm  Mrs Smith

*Parents/Carers are welcome to attend this course. The course commences after October half term.

WEDNESDAY

Breakfast Club   8.00 - 8.30am  Miss Heslop & Mrs Hills
Cricket Club    8.00 - 8.30am  Mr Marshall
Cheerleading     2.15 - 3.15pm  Miss Walker
Badminton    2.15 - 3.15pm  Miss Walker
Mayor’s Award Club   2.15 - 3.15pm  Miss Cockburn & Mr Reed
Glass Painting*   2.30 - 4.30pm  Mrs Smith

*This is an “Adults Only” course. The course runs for 5 weeks and commences after October half term.

THURSDAY

Breakfast Club   8.00 - 8.30am  Miss Heslop & Mrs Hills
Paper Crafts    3.15 - 4.15pm  Mrs Robson & Mrs Meek
Year 7 Homework Club  3.15 - 4.15pm  Mrs Steel
Netball    3.15 - 4.15pm  Mrs Dickinson
International Links   3.15 - 4.15pm  Mrs Smith & Miss Binyon
Football    3.15 - 4.15pm  Mr Travis & Mr Freary
Reading Club    3.15 - 4.15pm  Miss Cli�ord
Student Librarian Training  3.15 - 4.15pm  Miss Cli�ord
Singing Club    3.15 - 4.15pm  Miss Warburton



Extended Schools’ Activity Programme
FRIDAY

Breakfast Club   8.00 - 8.30am  Miss Heslop & Mrs Hills
Student Librarian Training  2.15 - 3.15pm  Miss Cli�ord
Film Club    2.15 - 3.15pm  Miss Brown
Football    2.15 - 3.15pm  Mr Travis & Mr Freary
Skiing Club*    2.15 - 3.15pm  Mrs Dickinson

*Only for those students who are attending the ski trip. 

Please register with the Activity Leader or the contact shown for all clubs.
*Please register with Mrs Smith for both of these courses.

Aqua Zumba Class
(strictly over 14s only) every Thursday from 6.00pm until 7.00pm

A Latin style dance class in the water accompanied by upbeat music. 

In�atable Pool Sessions
every Saturday from 11.30am until 12.30pm

Dare you challenge the Alien Space in�atable?

Gym Induction

Lose calories for Christmas and pay only £12 a month!
 

(strictly over 14s only)

Nothing to do at the weekend?

Why not get a few friends together for a game 
of football on the MUGA?

(1 hour bookings only)

Only £3.50
per session

Only £1.35 
per session

Only £10
per person

Only £1.00
per person

 

 

 

 

Contact us

Principal - Mrs J.S. Bridges BA (Hons), PGCE, MEd, NPQH

Castle View Enterprise Academy, Cartwright Road, Sunderland, SR5 3DX.

Tel:  (0191) 561 5533   
Fax: (0191) 548 4417
Email: cvea@sunderlandlearning.net 
Website: www.castleviewenterpriseacademy.co.uk

PLEASE NOTE: All of the above classes are subject to change

New classes at
Castle View Community & Fitness Centre


